Minutes for CEPP meeting of

April 3, 2008

In attendance: Deb Hall (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart Terry Diggory, Sadiatu Kamara, Sadie Kitchen, Susan Kress, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols, Pat Oles, Muriel Poston, and Rik Scarce.
The Chair reported contacting Nathaniel Douglass to update him regarding our work on the grade change policy.

Ann Henderson responded to CEPP’s suggestions regarding her National Survey of Student Engagement report and will post the report.

The Committee welcomed Eric Jenks and Jonathan Brestoff to discuss an SGA proposal to revise the Periclean Honor Society’s governance structure.  There is a strong rationale for moving Periclean from Student Affairs to Academic affairs based in Student Affairs’ inability to support Periclean administratively, and the Dean of the Faculty is willing to assume administrative and financial responsibility for Periclean. It is not clear whether such a shift would necessitate a faculty vote.  Moreover, at issue is students’ concern that the Dean of Faculty might subsume Periclean within the Honors Forum structure; they would prefer that the faculty govern Periclean, and Dan Curley will take up that issue with FEC. Further discussion ensued, and SGA will reconsider its proposal and report back to CEPP in the future.

The rationale for the Committee’s Faculty Handbook changes was discussed and amended.

The Committee then turned to the University Without Walls closure proposal.  The Committee feels that it needs to present a clear rationale and plan for closure, as well as a counter-plan for continuance—including the attendant faculty responsibilities and related implications of continuing UWW operatons.  The Committee agreed that at the April 4 faculty meeting, the Chair would report receipt of the VPAA’s closure proposal and would announce a timeline that would lead to a vote on the proposal at the May faculty meeting.  We will use Part I, Section XVII, of the Faculty Handbook, which covers the creation and elimination of a department or program, as a guide for how we will proceed; in particular, it is clear that an open informational meeting for faculty must be held.

UWW feels it needs more time to gather the data and other information necessary to make the case for continuing the program, and Jim Kennelly feels that it will not be possible to provide those materials until around the time of his departure as UWW interim director on May 31.

The VPAA reported on her thinking regarding the process for closure, should the faculty decide to end the UWW program.  She noted that when students are expected to graduate will inform the staff phase-out process, commenting as well that UWW will be fully staffed through June 2009 and that after that time an effort will be made to help staff to transition to other positions.  Students would be encouraged to complete their studies within a reasonable timeframe. CEPP might consider proposals to allow for current UWW students to be admitted to the residential program.  A final concern, the VPAA noted, is how to properly celebrate UWW’s history and its contribution to the College.

CEPP considered, but did not answer, two key questions: What information from UWW could be presented to CEPP before May 31 that would alter the proposal to close the program?  Who will direct UWW after May 31?  The VPAA stated that she would change her position on closing UWW if the previously-supplied data were found to be incorrect and other concerns regarding the program that motivated her proposal were addressed.  She also stated her support for the faculty taking a deliberate approach in its decision making.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45.

Respectfully submitted by Rik Scarce.

